NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

May
The Network Data Support Working Group has met once since the last ROS meeting. 
Curtis Crews provided an update on how the testing of NMMS is going. There are still several issues that need to be resolved. The primary one deals with moving the network model from NMMS into the EMS applications. There is a possibility that the date for implementing Nodal Single Point of model Entry might be delayed. (ERCOT has announced a delay till July 14 for this milestone.)

The Network Model Validation discussion was continued. ERCOT looks to be in good shape that when the final load of the NMMS system with the Zonal model that ERCOT can state that the Nodal model matches and provides similar results as the Zonal network model. Once ERCOT has converted the network model to the NOMCR maintenance process the Market Participants can start validating the Nodal network models and submitting any required changes. This will be a on going activity and will not impact other on going Nodal activities. It is NDSWG’s belief that the ERCOT validation of the conversion of the Zonal into NMMS should meet all Nodal market requirements.

A discussion ensued on Nodal outage scheduling and ERCOT will try to have someone attend the next meeting to provide additional information.

Burk Childers provided an update on EDS 2 progress and pending activities. Burk thanked all participants for the progress that has been made to date. 

Additional information was provided about ICCP points that ERCOT is receiving that look to be bad, to expect to that ERCOT will be providing information to Market Participant about this points soon. 
Starting in May ERCOT plans on starting the work defining the secondary ICCP associations. The Current ICCP Association will be moved to Austin and new Primary associations will need to be defined to Taylor.

The next NDSWG meeting will be in Taylor on May 20. A request by ERCOT Security was made that we start providing RSVPs for people that will be attending the NDSWG meeting.






